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Town of Hurt 

Planning Commission 

Meeting Minutes 

for 3 November 2022 

21 November 2022 

I. Call to order 

Gary Boggs called the meeting to order at 7:04pm. 

II. Roll call 

Jeremy Shelton conducted a roll call.  The following members were present:  

Glen Mitchell   Gary Boggs  

H. A. Merricks  Jeremy Shelton  

Bob Majure  

   

 

III. Minutes from last meeting 

The minutes were read for the last meeting.  H.A. Merricks made a motion to 

accept the minutes as read; 2nd by Glenn Mitchell.  Motion passed 5-0. 

IV. Open issues 

No open issues. 

V. New Business 

There were two (2) special use permits to discuss.  The 1st was for Community 

Alternatives of VA dba Blue Ridge Day Options.  No one from the public or from 

the applicant was in attendance to speak.  The commission recommended the 

special use permit be presented to council with the following restrictions:  The 

applicant must be duly licensed and in compliance with all state laws.  Jeremy 

Shelton made a motion to present the special use permit to council with the 

stated restrictions; 2nd by Glen Mitchell.  Motion passed 5-0. 

The 2nd was for The Showdown, a tournament business to be located in 

Staunton Plaza.  There was one person to speak, Ken Stone.  The commission 

asked that the applicant re-apply with their name, their dba name, the hours 

of operation for each day, for the rules to be enforced as presented, to strike 

the word ‘cash’ from prizes, make reservations online, be bonded, parking lot 

well lighted, winnings must be paid with business check, provide own security, 
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no alcoholic beverages onsite, have card reader for credit card payments and 

no more than $3,000 cash on hand at any one time on the application.  

Jeremy Shelton made a motion to forward the special use permit to council 

with the items restrictions above; 2nd by H.A. Merricks.  Motion passed 4-1. 

No one from the public was present to speak on proposed ordinance changes 

to section 4-16.1 Regulations as to Keeping of Chickens in the Town, 4-6 and 4-

1.  Jeremy Shelton made a motion to forward the proposal ordinance changes 

to council for consideration; 2nd by Glen Mitchell.  Passed 5-0. 

No one from the public was present to speak on proposed ordinance changes 

to chapter 4 (4-2, 4-3, 4-131 and Article XIV).  Bob Majure made a motion to 

forward the proposal ordinance changes to council for consideration; 2nd by 

Glen Mitchell.  Motion passed 5-0. 

No one from the public was present to speak on proposed ordinance changes 

to chapter 5 (5-8, 5-9, 5-17, 5-24, 5-64).  In section Q, the word ‘civil’ was 

changed to ‘professional’.  In section 5-64 A., the word ‘sad’ in the 1st sentence 

was changed to ‘said’.  Jeremy Shelton made a motion to forward the 

proposal ordinance changes to council for consideration; 2nd by H. A. Merricks.  

Motion passed 5-0. 

No one  

VI. Adjournment 

Gary Boggs received a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:12pm by Glen 

Mitchell; 2nd by Bob Majure.  Motion passed 5-0. 

Minutes submitted by: Jeremy Shelton, PE – Secretary 

         


